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HIS HONOUR:

(Helman J)

This is an application for an order that the

1

Court dispense with the signature of the defendant on the
request for trial date.

Since the application was filed and

served, the defendant has signed the request for trial date so
that the only remaining issue before the Court is that of
10
costs.

On behalf of the applicant plaintiffs, it is said that

the defendant should pay them their costs of the application,
and on behalf of the defendant, it is submitted that the
applicants should pay it its costs of the application.

20
The plaintiff's solicitors tendered the request for trial date
on 15 September 2004 and the time for signature expired
pursuant to the rules on 6 October 2004.

On 5 October 2004

the solicitors for the defendant requested an extension of
time for the return of the signed request for trial date and
30
on behalf of plaintiffs, an extension was granted until midday
on 8 October 2004.

On 8 October 2004 the solicitors for the defendant advised the
solicitors for the plaintiff that they had attempted to find a
40
Dr Radjovic, psychiatrist, who had treated the first plaintiff
and that they had been unable to do so and therefore they were
unable to sign the request for trial date.

It would appear to

me that that response was a reasonable one in the
circumstances, but the difficulty about it is that there
50
appears to have been no indication from the solicitors for the
defendant as to when it would be reasonable to reach a
conclusion on the subject of the availability or otherwise of
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(Helman J)

Dr Radjovic's documents, and it appears that the solicitors

1

for the plaintiffs did not seek’ to set a time limit.

Had that happened, then it would have been possible for the
parties to order their affairs with more precision.

The
10

plaintiffs would have been unreasonable in proceeding with the
filing of their application, which took place on 12 October
2004 had a reasonable time limit been set before that time
limit had expired; and the solicitors for the defendant would
have been in a position to identify a reasonable time limit

20
for their endeavours.

That did not happen, and in the result

the plaintiffs, with some justification, filed their
application, and the defendant, with some justification, had
not till then signed the request for trial date.
30
I think that the appropriate outcome on the question of costs
is that there be no order as to costs since there is some
fault on both sides, in my view.

So, the application is dismissed, and there will be no order
40
for costs.
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